ROBINSON & COLEIIR

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

May 31, 2012

Via Electronic Mail and U.S. Mail

Robert Stein Chairman Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 405 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless Application For A Certificate Of Environmental Compatibility And Public Need For The Construction, Maintenance And Operation Of A Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 422 Rockville Road, Voluntown, Connecticut

Dear Chairman Stein and Members of the Council:

On January 21, 2010, the Connecticut Siting Council ("Council") approved an application by Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless ("Cellco") to construct a wireless telecommunications facility on property owned by Cheryl A. Marcinko at 422 Rockville Road in Voluntown, Connecticut. The existing approval is due to expire on or about July 25, 2012.

Cellco's development of this site has been delayed due to changes in its 2012 tower construction program and budget. Cellco, therefore, respectfully requests that the Council grant an eighteen (18) month extension to the Docket No. 405 approval giving Cellco until January 25, 2014, to complete construction of this facility.

We respectfully request that this matter be placed on the next available Council meeting agenda for consideration. If you have any questions regarding this request please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Law Offices

Boston

PROVIDENCE

HARTFORD

NEW LONDON

STAMFORD

WHITE PLAINS

NEW YORK CITY

ALBANY

SARASOTA

Copy to:

Sandy M. Carter

www.rc.com

11683301-v1